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Welcome Aboard!

Jacquelyn Eley,
Food Operations Assistant,
Harbor Lights Dining Hall

Stephanie Kuebler,
Payroll Officer, Personnel

Dr. Richard Beauchamp, associate professor of
philosophy  and  religious  studies,  attended  the
annual  meeting  of  the  Virginia  Philosophical
Association at Washington & Lee University on
Nov.  4  &  5.     Dr.  Beauchamp has been elected
vice president for 1996.

Dr. Robert Cummings, professor of education
and  leisure  studies,  was  elected  vice  president
elect for College Physical Education at the annual
meeting of the Virginia Association for Health,
Physical  Education,  Recreation  and  Dance  in
November.

Dr. Harold Grau, assistant professor of biology,
presented  the   paper  "Go  With  the  Flow:   A
Recurrent  Theme  in  Physiology"  at  the   1995
National Science Teacher's Association Eastern
Area Convention in Baltimore, MD. Nov.16-18.

Michael Jones, CPA and instructor of accounting,
spoke at the Virginia Society of Certified Public
Accountants'  Annual  Career  Days  Seminar  on
"Preparing  for the  CPA Exam  .  .  .  What Do I

Need  to  Know?"  at  Virginia  Commonwealth
University and James Madison University.

Jones  also published an article  "Tips  for the
Taker" in the November Special Student Edition
of  the   Virginia   Society   of  Certified   Public
Accountants' Disclosure.

Dr.  Mayes  Matthews,  associate  professor  of
management   and   marketing,    served   as   the
Regulation and Industry Studies session chair and
as a respondent for the Business Economics and
Marketing  session  at the  International  Atlantic
Conference in Williamsburg, VA. Oct.10-11.

Dr. Alphouso  Ogbuehi,  associate  professor of
management  and  marketing,  presented  a  paper
entitled,   "Marketing  and  Manufacturing:   The
Quest   for   Synergy"   at   the    1995    Southern
Marketing Association  Conference.    The  paper
was  published  in  Marketing:  Foundations  for a
Changing   World,   Proceedings   of   the    1995
Southern Marketing Association, pp.49-52.

Dr.   Sang   Park,   director   of  Asian   Studies,
attended the Fall 1995 Conference of the Virginia
Consortium for Asian Studies at Old Dominion
University on Nov.11.   Dr. Park is president of
the   Consortium   and   presided   over   the   Fall
Conference Business Meeting.

Dr. Antonio Siochi, assistant professor of physics
and computer science, was featured recently on
Wlmo    for    V-QUEST    rvirginia    Quality
Education     in     Sciences     and     Technology):
PROJECT STARS (Science Teaches AIl to Reach
for the Sky).





Stocking Stuffer Idea
Not  sure  what  to  give  that  "special"  person  for
Christmas?  CNU's Office of continuing Education has
a  great  "STOCKING  STUFFER"  for you.    Give  a
GIFT  CERTIFICATE  for  a  continuing  education
class.

cathy
Great Books

Business Couses
Computer Classes

Using Your Imagination
Interior Design with Feng Shui

Cake Decorating for the Beginner
Music Lessors (Instrumental or Voice)

ABC Sign Language (Beginner or Advanced)
Self-Help Guide-Over the Counter Medications

Watercolor Class ®eginner or Intemediate)
Lean the History of the Peninsula

Financial Workshops
Writer' s Activities

French
Spanish

And More! !

JUST CALL 594-7158 FOR MORE
INFORRATION.

ocaoco
Sen. Paul Trible To Teacli
Course Spring Semester

Paul  S.  Trfb]e ]r.,  a  member of Chr;stopher
Newport Univer§ity's Board of Visitorsand former
U.S. Senator, will teach the cotirge Leadership and
Politics during the 1996 Spring Semester.  Trible
will  invite  guest  Speakers,  including  fomer  and

present  politisal leaders to talk about the qualities
of leadersLip and how to develop them.

ThankYou To    the    CNI
Community

Thank you for the   support you have offered to
Darwin and me during his illness and to me since
his death.  I have been blessed with so many and
such varied acts of generosity and kindness from
every segment of the University community that
I can't begin to thank you individually.  I an so
very grateful to be part of the CNU family.

Teddy Bostick

The Peninsula Business Breakfast
A series of FREE seminars dealing with

cunent issues effecting the local
business community.

Tuesday, Dec. 12, 1996
7:30 a.in. -Campus Center,

Room 150

Guest SDeaker
Mark Pe-dersen

President, CEO and Founder
MergeTech, Inc.

RE"New Business Highlighted : MergeTech

Merge Tech is a manufacturer of residential
thermal energy storage heating and cooling
systems.  This company has recently relocated
a core staff from California to Yorktown.

Conferences include continental breakfast and
netwocking  opportunities.    No  reservations
are required.   Call the Office of Continuing
Education (594-7158) for more information.

Christopher Newport
Univers ity ' s         first
Open  House  of  the
1995/96       academic
year   was    held    on
Saturday,  November
18,       1995.            The
Universityhost?d221
prospective   students
considering  CNI  to
further           their
e  d  u  c  at  i  o  n a I

experience.     A  total  of  493   guests  attended
making  this  the  largest  Open  House  since  its
inception in 1993.  This represents a 75% increase
over the  previous  largest  Open  House  held  in
November 1993.  Thanks to all faculty, staff and
students who helped to make this program such a
success!

Cindy Lackey
Admissions Officer & Open House Coordinator





i
2nd Place
Jennifer Wood
Room 328

3rd Placg
Jenny Joneg
Room 412

4tk Pke
Renee Rochette
HeaLtLer Pierce
Room 424

Results of CNI's
Best Rooms Contest
in Santoro Ham

lst Place  -Room 343 8 345
Mike /ackson
Chris Taylor
Wanen Fontenof
Dave Cooley

HonorableMentions
Martina Roberts

Room 4i8

Any Cichorz
Room 435

Jerm Patridge
Rcom 314

Prizes  mere   donated  by  Ireggett's,   The  Tenth
Inning,  Bally's  Fitness  Center,  Subway Station,
Cinema Cake,  University Boolzstore and Housing
and  Dining  Services.    Special  tLanks  to  judges
Mrs.  Carol  Santoro,  Mr.  Robert MCGaw,  Major
Rufus Murphy, and Dr. Dick Cinthae.

OTHE R       ACTIVITIE S       AT
SAIORo rLEL
oceanst,rav Tat]]eToo Football Tournament
Resident: took time o;t for a social acti`dy as they
played tabletop football in November.  Oceansprgr
has contributed $400, T-shirts to 32 participant -
16  teams,  48  Kiwi-Strawherry  and  16roz  juice
drinks.   Prizes were offered to the top four teams
aul the wiming team will have the opportunity to
compete ±n a regional competition and w{na trip to
Superbowl  X.      Resident  AgBistantB   Brian
Douglas and Told DeForest took on the project
a6 a in program activity.

Winners   of  Tab[eTop   Football,   sponrored   by
Oceanspray mere:
I at t]]ace /$100 t]rize\  -Richard Rennoldg 8 Sean
PLiflipB   will   Le-   participating    in   the   district
tournament,  Sunday, December 10 in Baltimore.

2nd  olace  ($50  orize\    -  Bryon  Perez  8  Ma8a
EbiELa-wa.  3rd t]1ac-e /$25 orizel - John Hazelette 8
David  LamLeit.  4th  I)la:e  /S15  Prize)  -Matagha
Hards and Ihaha davely.

GOLF SHIRTS FOR
SALE !

The Athletic Deparinent Las
available  for  gale,   4  CNU
golf ghirtB.   They are gening

these top of the line quality shirts for $30.  They
have  3  medium  Size  and  1  large  size  BhirtB.  If

you're interegted, please drop by the athletic office
or call 594-Z025.

NOTICE TO AIL FACULTY

Saturday, Dec. 9.1995 is the
deadline for withdrawals and audits.

Students who received "Incomplete"
grades for the Spring 1995 or
Summer 1995 semester will
automatically receive a grade of "F"
if a grade change is not submitted
by you.

Phyllis Bagley
University Registrar

TLe
Wi||ia-sburg
Sy-phonia
Rul)en Vartanyan,
Music Director and
Conductor

1995-96 Season

Music for All Seasons
Monday,  Dec.18,1995, 8:15 p.in.

John W. Gaines Theatre

Tickets are $25 for the ierieg, includes March 19,
1996   concert;   $15   for  single   concert  tickets.
Discounts available for rfudentB.

For more information call:
Dr. Mark Reiier @594-7074





Upcoming Events

Dec.  1   -   Lady Captains Basketban (H)
Virginia State University
Ratcliffe Gymnasium, 5 :30 p.in.

Dec.  1 -3 Trial by Jury
JOLn W. Gaines Theatre
Dec. 1 8 2 at 8 p.in.
Dec. 3 Matinee at 2:30 p.in.
Tickets: $3/person.
Can 594-7552 to reserve your seat.

Dec. 2   -Lady Captains Basketbau (H)
Virghia State Universfty
Ratcliffe Gymnasium, 4 p.in.

Captains BasketLan (H)
Goucher College
Ratcliffe Gymnasium, 7:30 p.in.

Dec. 6    -CNUJazz Ensemble
Bill Brown, director
Gaines Theatre, 8 p.in.

Dec. 7    -CNU Santa Band
Campus Caroling Tour, beginning at
Santoro Hall,  12 p.in.

Dec. 8    -CNLT Holiday Happening
Band 8 Choir

Gaines Theatre, 8 p.in.

Dec.  16 -Captains Basketl]an (H)
Chowan College
Ratc];fie Gymnasium, 7:30 p.in.

Dec.  18 -The Williamsburg SympLonia
AmaL[ and the Night Vfs;tors
Jolin W. Gaines Theatre, 8:15 p.in.
Admission charge, see page 3.




